York & District Table Tennis Association
Agenda for Management Committee Meeting
Monday 03/06/2019 after AGM at York Railway Institute
1. Apologies for absence.
2. Minutes of Rules, Awards, Management Committee Meeting (01/05/2019) and matters arising.
3. How to attract more juniors, girls and women into the sport.

4. Officers’ reports.

5. Any other business.

6. Next meetings.

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

York & District Table Tennis Association
Minutes of Rules, Awards, Management Committee Meeting – 1st May 2019 7.30pm at York RI

Present: David Atkinson, Mike Belton, Richard Crowther, Tony Fairburn, John Farmery, Dave Quinlan, Dave Smith, Tim Smith, Peter Thompson.
1. Apologies for absence

Anne Barnard, Howard Broadbent, Marian Broadbent, Dave Norville

2. Awards
· Cameron Trophy (sporting player): Jason Chinnian.
· Ted Plant Trophy (sporting Team): BT ‘B’ (Marian Broadbent, Bill Carter, Dave Norville, Jim Stevenson, Barry Thomas).
· West Yorks Trophy (most done for The Association): Tony Fairburn.
· Jakeman Trophy (most promising junior): Arthur Sorley.
· York Badge: Chris Maude (representing York in Yorkshire Veterans’ League).
· Clifford Trophy (performance at York Closed): Tsz Chung Tang.
· John Farmery to inform winners.

· Mike Belton will get the trophies engraved.
· Divisional winners: David Atkinson will purchase 4 shields for each of the teams. If any team wants more they will have to purchase and pay for them privately. Only those who play a minimum of 6 fixtures qualify for a shield (officially), but they will pay for any in excess of 4.
3. Proposed constitution and rule changes

3.1 Constitution 8 (General Meetings)
Remove reference to handbook.
The Association will hold its 2 other General Meetings before the start of the winter season.  The first will confirm ‘teams to divisions’, and the other will be the forum at which the Association’s handbooks scorecards, balls, etc. are given out to clubs.

3.2 Rules 6.3.3 and 6.4.4
Ben Lockyer (Shiyi Ling B) played his fifth match for Shiyi Ling A so he could not play for B team again. Shiyi Ling asked Management Committee to allow him to play for the B team on the basis that he had made a mistake in not realizing that he would be tied. The Management Committee voted 5-4 to allow Ben to play for the B team for the rest of the season. For the future, the Management Committee propose that the following changed be made to the rules around this. Club Secretaries, Team Captains and players are responsible for adherence to the rules.      
6.3.3 Players will not be eligible to play in a team below the one for which they are nominated, unless the nomination list is amended by mutual consent of the Club and Management Committee. There must be a valid and compelling reason for the re-nomination of a player.

6.4.4 When a player has played five matches in one higher team he/she is ineligible to play in a team below that one, unless agreed by the Management Committee. If this results in the lower team having fewer than three nominated players the grading of the absent (or missing) player shall be deemed to be equal to the grading of the originally nominated player in that team.

3.3 Finalise proposals for sub-committees
At the November MCM it was agreed we go along with item in September minutes and put this to the clubs at the AGM.
Rules: Same as Management Committee so we can discard this Committee.
Finance: Currently 6 members of Management Committee. Discard and transfer responsibility to Management Committee.
Awards: Currently 6 members of Management Committee plus Howard Broadbent and Marion Broadbent. Usually takes place within Management Committee meeting so could discard and transfer to Management Committee and invite Howard and Marian along to April Management Meeting.
Competitions and Tournaments and Match: Suggest we keep these as at present as these take weight off Management Committee.
Selection: Currently Richard Crowther (Yorkshire League Secretary), Dave Quinlan (Match Secretary) and Marian Broadbent. Only Yorkshire Vets League to consider now (previously Yorkshire Men’s, Ladies’, Juniors, Vets) so it can be discarded and let Yorkshire League Secretary ask for advice when needed.
The above proposals will be passed to the AGM for clubs to vote on.
4. Review of handicapping groups

4.1 A new conversion table was introduced for Summer League 2018 and used in the Shepherd Trophy and York Closed this season. The old conversion table favoured higher ranked players and the new table appears to have corrected this. Handicap events at York Closed were played to 31 and the conversion table was adjusted accordingly.

Dave Quinlan analysed York Closed results: At the 2018 Closed the higher ranked players (i.e. lower handicap group) won 77% of head-to-head games. The 2019 Closed results for Handicap Singles show that the higher ranked players won 28/51 (55%) of head-to-heads. David Atkinson reported that the higher ranked teams in the first round of the Shepherd Trophy this season won 50% of matches, with similar results in the second stage.
4.2 Handicapping meeting was held at Clarence Club on 25/04/2019 and minutes were distributed. Minutes were accepted. Dave Smith reported that he met with a number of players at the weekend following the meeting and they may be setting up a separate Summer League because they do not agree with the handicapping. He also stated that Shiyi Ling A had no chance with the handicapping in the Shepherd Trophy semi-final against Wigginton E, played the night before, which Wigginton won 5-0.
5. Minutes of November and January Management Committee Meeting and matters arising

Minutes were accepted.
6. How to attract more juniors, girls and women into the sport

Tony Fairburn attended a TTE National Club Coach and Volunteer Conference at the end of March.
7. Awards Evening 2019

- Friday 17th May 2019 at The Hospitals Social Club.
- Room hire is £85 and has been paid.
- Buffet: Diane Crowther, Anne Hood and Jane Cohen organising
- Ticket prices remain at £10.
- Dave Norville produced tickets and posters and John F has distributed them to clubs and posted it on the web-site.
- MC: Tony Fairburn
- Jean Carter setting a quiz again this year.
- Guests have been invited: Clive Warley (GMB), Judy Milner, Adam Exley (Red Goat Climbing). David Atkinson reported that Steve Tindall had suffered a minor stroke and that he will be unable to attend the Awards Evening but sends his regards to everyone.
- Raffle: Anne Barnard to organise.
- Cup cleaning: Wednesday 15th May at RI Gymnasium 7:30.
8. Standard of venues

John Temple was invited to the meeting as this item was prompted by his complaint about South Bank Social Club but he could not attend for personal reasons.
The meeting agreed that we cannot set standards but that Clubs are responsible for ensuring that their premises are as safe as possible for playing table tennis. Any complaints about a club’s facilities must be based on safety concerns.
9. Officers' report
9.1 Chair and Development Officer (Tim Smith)

Nothing to report.
9.2 General Secretary (John Farmery)

9.2.1 John is resigning as General Secretary at the AGM. Jon Wooldridge has agreed to take over. We require a proposer and seconder for Jon at the AGM.
9.2.2 General Secretary role: I have looked at the tasks I do throughout the year and separated out those that form the core General Secretary role and those that could be separated out into new roles (not necessarily Management Committee posts). In summary:
Basic tasks of the General Secretary:
- Convene 3 General Meetings (one of which will be the Annual General Meeting) and 6 Management Committee Meetings (3 of which will take place immediately after each of the General Meetings).
- Book meeting rooms, create agendas, create minutes and send reminders for the meetings.
- Receive protests, disputes or complaints from clubs or individual members and inform Management Committee (see Rule 8).
- Liaise with Match Secretary and others regarding Winter League entries, timetable, divisional structures, fixtures. Create Fixtures/Venues and Team Contacts Sheet and send to club secretaries and team contacts.
- Vote on Table Tennis England AGM proposals as advised at the York AGM.
I propose the following new roles for consideration at the AGM:
- TTE Registrations Monitor.
- Web-site Maintenance / Archivist.
- Point of Contact for University.

9.2.3 University: A lot of senior players are leaving this year. John has spoken to Aaron Graham, who is creating a set of guidelines for whoever takes over. John created some in January 2016 and has sent them to him.

9.2.4 York Elim Church entering a team into Summer League. John will meet with them soon and provide some coaching.
9.3  Match Secretary and Press Secretary (Dave Quinlan)

Adjudications on un-played matches:

- Shiyi Ling C -3 and £5 fine v Clarence G 5
- Shiyi Ling D -3 and £5 fine v Clarence H 8
9.4 Treasurer and Yorkshire League Secretary (Richard Crowther)
Accounts: Current £1,347.68; Saver £6,370.98

9.5  Competitions Secretary (David Atkinson)

Cup semi-finals being played this week; final next week.

9.6  Summer League Secretary (Mike Dinsdale)

Mike did not attend the meeting.

9.7  Yorkshire Representative (Peter Thompson)

Yorkshire AGM is on 12th June. Peter asked if someone could attend in his place as we will be fined £25 for non-attendance. Richard volunteered to attend if he is available.
10.  Any other business
10.1 Table Tennis England Membership and League Management: 

Table Tennis England is changing their providers of membership and league management services next season. They are ending their association with TT365 and have announced partnerships with Sport:80 (membership) and Rocca Creative (league management). TT365 have put forward a proposal and require a response from leagues by 17th May. Richard Hudson (Yorkshire TTA) is asking for comments ahead of their meeting on 8th May. Table Tennis England AGM will be on 29/06/2019. All leagues are being asked to vote on two propositions (Appendix A). The meeting agreed that we will advise our members at the York AGM to vote against Proposition 4 and for Proposition 5.
10.2 Table Tennis England has been offering to attend committee meetings and/or AGMs around the country. The meeting decided that we should decline the offer.

11. Next meetings

· Cup Cleaning – Wednesday 15/05/2019 at York RI Gymnasium (7.30).
· AGM (followed by MCM) – Monday 03/06/2019 in Council Room at York RI (7:30).
John Farmery (General Secretary)
Appendix A – Propositions for consideration on voting at the Table Tennis England AGM on 29/06/2019
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